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Uniform, Jewellery and make-up update

Dear Parent / Carer,

Welcome to 2025.  I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and start to the New Year.  As I write this, I look out of the window hoping the warm sunny weather soon arrives!!!

I feel that it is important to provide an update reminder regarding CHPA expectations with uniform.  Please see information below, as a reminder, so everyone is clear and aware.

Below are reminders about CHPA uniform and additional items pupils we recommend that pupils bring with them.
The items below come from the uniform policy - 
3	                Permitted Uniform items
3.1	Available CHPA uniform for pupils is as follows.
· White CHPA polo t-shirt or white school shirt.
· Blue CHPA round neck jumper or cardigan.
· Black or grey trousers / skirt (tailored shorts, summer dress or playsuits (summer dress style but with shorts rather than a skirt) in warmer weather).
· Black or grey socks / tights (white ankle socks with a skirt/summer dress).
· Black, flat soled shoes.  Plain black trainers are allowed. 

· For clarity, lycra style cycling shorts/leggings are not permitted (unless the shorts are worn underneath a dress).  

In the event of their being a pupil with a specific medical or sensory need regarding the wearing of uniform stated above, please arrange a meeting with Mr Burgess to discuss this.
7      Footwear
7.1 	CHPA wants all pupils to grow into healthy adults. We believe that it is dangerous for pupils to wear shoes with platform soles or high heels when attending, so we do not allow this. Whilst plain black trainers are allowed, these must be 100% black, with no colour.  Ugg style and knee-high boots are not appropriate and should not be worn.
In the summer, months, pupils can wear sandals, however, these must have a strap that fixes the shoe to the foot.  They should be black or white, as this is in line with usual footwear expectations.  Flip flops/crocs are not appropriate and are not permitted as part of acceptable footwear.  
5       Jewellery
5.1 	On health and safety grounds, we do not allow children to wear jewellery at CHPA. The exception to this rule is a wristwatch/fit bit as this supports the development of life skills.  All other types of jewellery are not permitted to be worn by pupils.                
However, there is a new update / alternative for earrings - after speaking with some parents about this matter, a really good option for pupil has been found and these would be acceptable for pupils to wear as they are flat on both front and back, and are also made of soft plastic/rubber, therefore significantly reducing risk.  These would be acceptable as an alternative until earrings can be removed fully (if and when needed).  Please follow the Amazon link to this alternative - https://shorturl.at/X3Fio  
6		       Extreme haircuts
6.1     CHPA not permit children to have haircuts that could serve as a distraction to others.
· Pupils should not wear large headbands/Jo-Jo style headwear as this is not appropriate.
8              Make-up
8.1	Make-up of any kind/type is not permitted to be worn by pupils.  (Where there is a need based upon medical grounds, this should be discussed with the Headteacher).
8.2	Perfume/Aftershave/Cologne or any similar product is not permitted to be worn as it can cause distraction to other pupils and these scents can cause issues for individuals who may be allergic to them, and this could also affect pupils with SEND sensory needs.
8.3	As appropriate to their individual physical development, some pupils may need to wear deodorant.  This is acceptable for hygiene reasons, but should, where possible, be fragrance free.
8.4	Lip balm is permitted if it is needed.  However, these should be scent and colour free.
8.5	Where pupils do attend CHPA wearing make-up, we reserve the right to require the pupil to remove this.  Where they are not able to do this independently, you will be contacted to attend immediately, to support your child in removing this.
9	            The role of parents and carers
9.1 	We ask all parents and carers who send their children to CHPA to support this uniform policy. We believe that parents and carers have a duty to send their children correctly dressed and ready for their daily learning. Parents and carers should ensure that their child has the correct uniform, and that it is clean and in good repair.
9.2 	If any parent would like CHPA to modify the uniform policy, they should make representation, in the first instance, to the Headteacher. CHPA welcomes children from all backgrounds and faith communities. If there are serious reasons, e.g. religious objections, why parents and carers want their child to wear clothes that differ from the CHPA uniform, we will look at such requests on an individual basis. Similarly, should an item of CHPA uniform prove problematic for a pupil with disabilities, then parents and carers are invited to draw this to the attention of the Headteacher. 
In addition to this, it is always beneficial that pupils have the following items with them – 
· Water bottle (with a name on) – year round
· Hat/Gloves/Scarf/Warm coat/Alternative footwear – Winter months
· Sun cream (they must be able to apply this themselves)/Hat/sunglasses/mini fan – Summer months

If require new uniform, there are the following approved options – 
1 – Purchase of new uniform from our approved provider – We Do Workwear - 
https://www.wedoworkwear.com/club-store/charnock-hall-primary-academy.html 
2 – Use the CHPA_PTA Uniform Swap Shop.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        Thank you for your support in this matter.
Regards
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Mr P M Burgess
 Headteacher
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